
 
City of Missoula, Montana 

Item to be Referred to City Council Committee 
 

Committee:  Public Works 
 
Item:  Professional Services Agreement Amendment No. 3 with WGM 

Group, Inc. for the Mullan Road Reconstruction Project 
 
Date:   January 6, 2022 
 
Sponsor(s):  Kevin Slovarp 
 
Prepared by: Ashley Strayer 
 
Ward(s) Affected: 

☐ Ward 1 

☒ Ward 2 

☐ Ward 3 

 

☐ All Wards 

☐ Ward 4 

☐ Ward 5 

☐ Ward 6 

 

☐ N/A

 
Action Required: 
Approve the Professional Services Agreement Amendment No. 3 with WGM Group, Inc. for the 
Mullan Road Reconstruction Project. 
 
Recommended Motion(s): 
I move the City Council:  Approve and authorize the Mayor to sign a Professional Services 
Agreement Amendment No. 3 with WGM Group, Inc. for the Mullan Road Reconstruction Project 
at a cost not to exceed $45,483. 
 
Timeline: 
Referral to committee: January 10, 2022 
Committee discussion: January 12, 2022 
Council action (or sets hearing): January 24, 2022 
Public Hearing: N/A 
Deadline: N/A 
 
Background and Alternatives Explored: 
Reconstruction of Mullan Road west of George Elmer Drive will include a new intersection with 
Chuck Wagon Drive, added turn lane on Mullan Road, the elimination of Hiawatha Road 
intersection with Mullan Road, and the connection of Hiawatha Road to Shindig Drive.  
 
WGM Group was the selected consultant and will be responsible for design, bidding and 
construction administration, in addition to outreach and coordination with Montana Department of 
Transportation. 
 
The Amendment No. 3 includes widening the shared-use path to a width of 10 feet from the 8 feet 
originally incorporated in the project plans. 
 
Financial Implications: 
$45,483.00 from Transportation Impact Fees 
 
Links to external websites: 
N/A 


